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Deputy Principal’s News 
Term 1  Week 8 

 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
Last week we celebrated Harmony Week and what a great week it was! Harmony Day has always been one of my favourite times as and  
educator, enjoying and celebrating the wonderful diversity that we have across schools. A big thank you to Sue, Katy and the Harmony Day team 
for making this week an amazing celebration of diversity at Florey Primary School.  The students engaged in a range of activities,  
including watching some performances from some of our talented students and families and coming to school in their cultural dress or orange, the 
official Harmony Day colour. The students also engaged in some collaborative activities across House groups, including cultural dances and  
music, learning to count in Italian, Japanese immersion, making hummus, games from different cultures, listening to stories, painting and  
discussions around their own culture. A big thank you to our Year 6 leaders who led these groups and supported our younger students!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Disco 

 

A big thank you to Lisa and her team for organising the discos on Friday in Week 6. The children talked all week about how much fun they had, 
and I enjoyed seeing the photos and hearing from the students about their crazy hair and outfits. The pre-schoolers were especially  
excited! Another thank you goes to the P & C helpers and staff for helping to make the disco a great experience for our students. 
 
Year 5/6 Touch Football Gala Day 

 

On Monday last week, three year 5/6 touch football teams represented Florey Primary School at the North side Gala day at Lyneham. All teams 
played extremely well throughout the very warm day, coming up against teams from Belconnen and Gungahlin. Congratulations to two teams who 
topped their divisions, both going undefeated throughout the day. A big thankyou to Jack Lewis for organising and Leisa Gough and David  
Saunders for helping out on the day. These gala days are a great opportunity for students to participate in sports they are passionate about or for 
students wanting to experience a sport they have never tried before. Coming up soon, we have the 5/6 Netball Gala Day and a Futsal competition 
for all our soccer lovers! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

And finally, a big congratulations to Elka, Clara, Eliza, Alyssa, Zali, Joshua, Leo, Dylan, Ben and Maddie who participated in the Belconnen  
District Carnival last week! From all accounts they had a fun time, supported each other and were fantastic representatives of Florey Primary 
School. Thank you to Tessa Morrow who organised the event and supported our students on the day.  
 
Have a great rest of your week! 
 

Amy Czoban 
Deputy Principal 

 

25 Mar 2021 



 

 

 
 

 

Literacy 
 

The students of 3/4 have continued to develop presenting their points of view through Persuasive Writing texts. They have learnt that Persuasive 
text is not only presented in written form but can also be presented visually. The students explored advertisements of differing products and  
highlighted the techniques used to persuade. They then created their own Persuasive Posters and some students were brave enough to present 
their product through a persuasive speech to the class. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
HASS 
 

Students in 3/4 have continued to explore Celebrations and commemorations from  
Australia and around the world. Harmony Week was a great week to support our  
learning about diversity in this topic area, with the 3/4 classes taking part in rich  
learning experiences within class and across the whole school in rotational activities. 
 

Mathematics 
 

Time has continued to be a major focus of our Numeracy hour exploring how to read an analogue clock at 5 minute intervals, past and to the 
hour. The 3/4 students continue to also build their number and algebra knowledge with revision and practice of number operations involving 
numbers up to and including the thousands. 
 
Emillie Cottam, Julie Morgan, Dahlia Cerro, Stephanie Tanner 

Year 3/4 News... 

Year 5/6 News...  
 
 

Hello from 5/6! 
 

This term, in English, we have been working on writing narratives. We have also been working to develop wiring goals with all our students.  
 

There are a lot of amazing ways teachers have been working on these goals with their class, from individual conferences and peer conferences to 
coaching students on selecting their own goals. Our aim is to have writing goals shown and known across 5/6, so that everyone knows their 
 ʆʁɸʃɸɽɶ ɶɾɰɻ, ɲɰɽ ɰɲɷɸɴʅɴ ɸʃ, ɰɽɳ ʂɴʃ ɽɴʆ ɾɽɴʂ. ɛɴɴɻ ɵʁɴɴ ʃɾ ɰʂɺ ʈɾʄ ɲɷɸɻɳ ɸɵ ʃɷɴʈÜʅɴ ʂɴʃ ɰ ʆʁɸʃɸɽɶ ɶɾɰɻ ʈɴʃ, ɰɽɳ ɸɵ ʂɾ, ʆɷɰʃ it is! 
 

ɞɽ ɞɽʃɴɶʁɰʃɴɳ ɞɽʀʄɸʁʈ ʆɴÜʅɴ ɱɴɴɽ ʆɾʁɺɸɽɶ ɾɽ ɻɴɰʁɽɸɽɶ ɰɱɾʄʃ ɳɴɼɾɲʁɰɲʈ ɰɽɳ ɷɸʂʃɾʁʈ. ɬɴ ɷɰʅɴ ɻɴɰʁɽʃ ɰɱɾʄʃ ɝʄɼɰɽ ɧɸɶɷʃʂ, ɰɽɳ ʃɷɴ levels of  
ɶɾʅɴʁɽɼɴɽʃ ɸɽ ɖʄʂʃʁɰɻɸɰ. ɩɾ ɿʁɴɿɰʁɴ ɵɾʁ ɾʄʁ ɿʁɾɹɴɲʃ ʆɴÜʅɴ ɳɴʅɴɻɾɿɴɳ ɰ ʀʄɴʂʃɸɾɽ ɰɱɾʄʃ ɰ ɷɸʂʃɾʁɸɲɰɻ ɿɴʁʂɾɽ ɾʁ ɼɾʅɴɼɴɽʃ. ɘɻɰʂʂɴʂ will be working 
to investigate their questions, research sources to help answer the questions, and present their findings as a poster to the class. Some of the  
questions we have are: 
 

Ýɝɾʆ ɷɰʅɴ ɖɱɾʁɸɶɸɽɰɻ ɬɾɼɴɽÜʂ ʁɸɶɷʃʂ ɲɷɰɽɶɴɳ ɾʅɴʁ ʃɷɴ ɻɰʂʃ 100 ʈɴɰʁʂ?Þ ɖɱɱʈ 5/6ɘɬ 
Ýɝɾʆ ɳɸɳ ɚɳɳɸɴ ɢɰɱɾ ʂʄɲɲɴɴɳ ɸɽ ɶɴʃʃɸɽɶ ɖɱɾʁɸɶɸɽɰɻ/ɩɾʁʁɴʂ ʂʃʁɰɸʃ ɸʂɻɰɽɳɴʁ ɻɰɽɳ ʁɸɶɷʃʂ?Þ ɘɰɴɻɰɽ 5/6 ɟɡ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chelsea Watson, Jack Lewis, Sam Williams, Lisa Bodger, Jonathan Zalunardo 



PBL News...  
 
 

During our social and emotional learning lessons students have been discussing and completing activities based around the  
different playground areas of the school and the expectations we all follow in these areas. This ensures students across the school get 
the same message about what is expected of them during play breaks. 

 

During Harmony Week activities, house groups had the opportunity to earn house points during rotations on Thursday and  
Friday, we are looking forward to seeing the results of this soon. 
 

We will have our last announcement of the winning house next Monday morning for term 1, we are looking forward to seeing who 

receives Howard the Bear over the holidays! 

Jack Lewis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                          

~ REMINDER ~ 
School  Holiday’s are fast approaching 

Last Day of term is  

Thursday 1 April 2021 



 
 EAL/D News...  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harmony Week 

Harmony Week was full of colour, delicious  food, fabulous performances  and interesting activities. A big  
thank you to the families and staff that made it happen. 
 

Food 

ɖɻʃɷɾʄɶɷ ʆɴ ɲɾʄɻɳɽÜʃ ɷɰʅɴ ɾʄʁ ʄʂʄɰɻ ɵɴɰʂʃ, ɡɸʂɰ ɰʃ ʃɷɴ ɲɰɽʃɴɴɽ ɿʁɾʅɸɳɴɳ ɰ ʅɰʁɸɴʃʈ ɾɵ ɳɴɻɸɲɸɾʄʂ ʂɽɰɲɺʂ ʃɷʁɾʄɶɷɾʄʃ ʃɷɴ ʆɴɴɺ ɵɾʁ the staff and  
students. 
 

Harmony Week Rotations 

For the first time at Florey the students were involved in Harmony Day Rotations.  There were many activities that the students participated in 
from learning how to play the Indonesian Angklung, using Japanese hashi, making lanterns. The list is too long as there were 20 activities for 
students to engage with.  
 

Harmony Week Assemblies  

 

We had two wonderful assemblies last week.  It was fantastic to see  families performing together and many students providing amazing  
performances on their own.  A special thanks to Michelle Ang for a wonderful Filipino dance, Sandyha Patel for singing with her children and 
Claudia Macana Ù Reyes and Nubia Sanchez Gonzales for supporting their children with the Bilingual Book reading.    
 

Harmony Day  Costume Parade  

 

It was great to see so many of the students in their cultural dress and a sea of orange across the school.  This was the first time that we have had 

the parade on the basketball court, and we were lucky that the weather was clear for us.  

 


